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COUNCIL OFFICERS 

 

Grand Knight William J. Serb III 826-6029 

 serbthe3rd@att.net  

Chaplain Fr. Venancio Amidar 826-0760 

 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Peter A. Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 drsafe88@gmail.com  

Chancellor Frank Faecke 952-2420 

 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 

Warden Joseph Bogdanovich (310) 493-7255 

 Joe.bogdanovich@biworldwide.com 

Recorder  Paulo Moraleś 761-4287 

  

Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 

 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 

 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

 rollya@verizon.net  

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 

 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Ira Pringle PGK * 609-0055 

 irapringle@ca.rr.com 

2 year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

 kandkpete@ca.rr.com 

3Year Trustee Lloyd Duronslet PGK * 826-6977 

  

Lecturer Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

 inanhe@aol.com  

Insurance Advisor Michael D. Doss (562) 728-3601 

 Michael.doss@kofc.org 

District Deputy Peter Tice DD96 521-5088 

 pedeetice@aol.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
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mailto:pedeetice@aol.com 


                                                                                 3 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember these brother Knights, 

their ladies, relatives and friends in your prayers. 

 

 

 R.I.P. 

Mary Lou – Mike Trabert PGK’s Wife 

Anne – Frank Nigro PSD’s Wife 

 

 

Special Intentions For Brother Knights 

 

 

  Carlos Chavez  PGK       Earl Smith PGK      Ted Sack PGK (cancer)      Paul Angers 

Ira Pringle  PGK (carwona)          Donald Gargiulo PGK (back surgery)          Mike Trabert PGK 

 

 

Special Intentions For Relatives and friends 

 

Cindy Jones, Diane Jones, Sister Rita, John Mauro, Bruce Schmidt, 

John Tomaka, Esperanza Azcona (stroke) Jeff Lee - John Oliver’s Friends & Family 

Justin Crubbe (injured Marine) Jerry Baldwin’s Friend 

Kathy Lopez (cancar) – Jerry Baldwin’s Friend           Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife 

Edie Dew – Ron Trembley’s Friend          James Darensbourg 

Cecile Briskorn (alzheimer’s) Curk Briskorn’s Mother 

Charley Daugherty (cancer) – Lloyd Ferry’s God Daughter 

Jose Duenas – John Garcia’s Father-in-Law          Mary – Ernest Griesser’s Wife 

Marie McDonough – Ernest & Mary Griesser’s Daughter 

Susan Seiss (Siss),  Andrea Dupree, Henry Duronslet, Oneil Duronslet, Susan Chavez (cancer), 

Lionel Woods (cancer & heart problems)  Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Friends and Relatives 

Lance Serb (terminal cancer) – Bill Serb GK’s Cousin 

       

 

Sick & Distressed 
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THE  GRAND KNIGHT 

        

 

Brother Knights’ 

 

  

 Last month we held or involved in a number of events, some being “Pennies from Heaven”, 

“Oktoberfest”, “Trunk & Treat” and a “Corporate Communion” followed with “Breakfast”. We had 

Luau and Party planned but we could not complete everything needed in time to get it all together. 

 

 Thanks to you that helped with the “Pennies from Heaven”, and a special thanks to William 

Torrescano who covered many of the masses by himself. As those of you know that worked it, we 

helped set-up, we staffed all the beer and wine booths, and helped take down after the churches 

Oktoberfest. I also had a crew help me with the electrical set-up and take down. We had so many 

people working at that event I cannot name them all here in this bulletin. But I thank all of you for 

your time and labors. I want to give a big thank you to Lloyd Duronslet PGK for his help and to 

James Darensbourg and William Torrescano for sticking it out with me until the very end. Thanks 

also go out to all of you that helped with the “Trunk & Treat” helping with the traffic control. Traffic 

control during the Oktoberfest, Easter and Christmas is probably one of the hardest jobs we have 

taken on as many more people attend during these times than the church lot can provide for and at 

times those trying to get in when the lot is full can get testy. 

 

 Sunday October 30

th

 we held our Corporate Communion followed with breakfast in the 

church hall. Thanks to Lloyd Duronslet PGK, Gilbert Montoya, Henry Negrete and Bob Marsh for 

setting the breakfast up in the hall and to those who helped cleanup afterwards. Those that attended, 

fifty some had a good time and enjoyed their breakfast. But on the negative side, when our call out 

team contacted our members to find out who would attend so that we could give the caterer a number 

to provide enough food for those in attendance, they got over thirty members indicating that they 

would attend that did not show. That means that it cost the council over $300.00 more than we took 

in. We do not make these calls without reason, those of you that said you and your guests would 

attend and did not show cost us money that could have been used for charitable causes and was 

wasted.  

 

 Note, one of the names that show up at most of our activities and stays to the very end is 

William Torrescano. William was recently awarded the family of the month for all the work he has 

done for the council. Thanks again William. 

  

Thank You & God Bless 

William (Bill) Serb      

Grand Knight  
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COUNCIL Chaplain’s corner 

 

 

 

In All Things Give Thanks 

 

 Ever hear the joke about the man who was sitting on the park bench spreading newspaper all 

around him? When asked what he was doing he replied, “keeping away the elephants.” The 

bystander said, “I don’t see any elephants” to which the man on the park bench said “works pretty 

good huh.” 

 

 Philippians 4:4-7 Rejoice in the Lord always again I say Rejoice! Let your gentleness be 

evident to all. The Lord is near. Do not be anxious about anything, but in everything by prayer 

and petition, with thanksgiving, present your requests to God and the peace of God which 

transcends all understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus. 

 

 When we are so busy worrying about the elephants it takes away from what we should 

be doing; “in everything by prayer and petition, with thanksgiving present your requests to God.” 

When you worry you are carrying a burden that God never intended for you to bear. 

 

Happy Thanksgiving 

 NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

Brothers, 

 

 A special thanks to members of or Council who go above and beyond the limit of giving, 

members I am so proud to call Brothers. William Torrescano, Inan Herrmann, John Oliver, Bob 

Marsh, Vern Shuster, Carl Cholewinski, Jose Perez, Ray Lechuga and Ken Peterson. Your unselfish 

giving of your time toward our Blood Drive made it one of the most productive ever. On behalf of 

Rollie Arenz and myself Thank You and God bless you always. 

 

                                                              Blood Drive Co-Chairman 

 

                                                              

                                                                

                                                                                                 Lloyd S. Duronslot PGK 
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A MESSAGE FROM YOUR……………………. 

  

        Deputy Grand Knight 

   & program Director 

My Brothers in Christ, 

 

It seems we have not voted on this Columbian Year’s budget. We are publishing the 

proposed budget here for your inspection so that we as a council can vote on it at our upcoming 

business meeting on November 9

th

. 
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“Vaya Con Dios” 

 

SK Peter A. Morales 

Deputy Grand Knight 

Cypress Council 8599 
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ROSARY PRAYER FOR LIFE vigil’s 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

Wednesday’s & Friday’s  –  Meet at St. Peter Chanel Church Parking Lot 8:45am 

Contact George Kubeck 714-952-8886 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 
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2

nd

 OFFICER MEETING (cancelled – held Oct 23

rd

)  

3

rd

 CHAPTER MEETING St. Nicholas Church Hall 7:30pm 

       24252 El Toro Rd. Laguna Hills 

8

th

 MEMORIAL MASS St. Irenaeus Church 7:00pm 

9

th

 BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

11

th

 “VETERAN’S DAY”  

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

18

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

24

th

 “THANKSGIVING DAY” 

26

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

coming in  November 

 

7

th

 OFFICER MEETING 7:00pm 

10

th

 CHRISTMAS PARTY in Church Hall 6:00pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (UNTIL 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

13

th

 4

th

 DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

14

th

 BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

16

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am  

22

nd

 CHAPTER MEETING St. Nicholas Church Hall 7:30pm 

       24252 El Toro Rd. Laguna Hills 

25

th

 “CHRISTMAS DAY” 

31

st

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

 

MONTH’S ACTIVITIES 



                                                                             10 

 

 

from the desk of the ………………… 

 FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 

It is that time of year again. Next month I will be sending out the dues notifications for 2012. 

Please get them back to me as soon as possible. Again, as in past years, those who get their dues 

back by January 1st will go into a drawing and the winner will have his dues refunded. A reminder - 

please do not make your checks payable to me. Make them payable to KofC Council 8599. 

 

There is an updated roster and email list on the website. 

 

I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

NOVEMBER  BIRTHDAYS 

 

James Darensbourg 10-1 Julius Fernandes 10-1 Charles Sanchez 10-1 

Thomas McManamon 11-2 Eddie Bracewell 11-7 John Costa Jr. 11-9 

Henry Negrete 11-9 Eric Beaver 11-10 Christopher Nsor 11-15 

Joe Sanchez III 11-15 Paul Benson 11-16 Ignacio Sanchez 11-16 

Carlos Chevez 11-17 Carl Heinz 11-19 Michael Mercer 11-20 

George Turf 11-20 Ray Luis 11-23 Sam Glorioso 11-26 

 

If you wish to receive the Council Newsletter electronically rather than having it mailed to 

you using the USPS, please let either myself or the bulletin editor know. 

 

  

                              Peace and all good 

 

       

                                          Mike Morris 

                                   Financial Secretary 

                                                                                                               themorrishome@earthlink.net 

 

 

 

mailto:themorrishome@earthlink.net
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information on membership from your…………… 

 

       Membership Director 

 

Dear Brothers, 

 

            Congratulations to our new Sir Knights of our council who took their 4th Degree on October 

8th in Irvine. To Sir Knight Father Patrick Moses, Sir Knight Grand Knight William Serb, Sir Knight 

Michael So, Sir Knight Rolando Arenz, and Sir Knight James Bowler welcome to the 4th Degree. 

Sorry I could not be at the Exemplification as I had three deaths in my family and went to comfort 

my Mother who turns 101 years young next month.  

 

            There's a simple equation for making a new Knight into a great Knight -- just add one 

experienced council member to act as his mentor. Look at our council's membership and determine 

which member could make the best mentors. Why, because he may know more and have information 

that he can share when recruiting a new member. These should be men who are passionate and 

knowledgeable about the Order, have outgoing personalities, and are willing to commit the necessary 

time to mentor. I will be looking for some mentors who can help me, so don't say no if I ask you.  

 

            I do not have the currant degree dates or locations as I just returned from Colorado. I want to 

mention that when you recruit a new member that you will receive a Blessed Pope John Paul II, 

medallion. Hope you have a potential member in mind, all you have to do is ask. 

 

                                                                                            Fraternally 

                                                                                            Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

 

 

                                                                                            Council Membership Chairman 

 

PRO-LIFE Notes ••••••••••••••••••• 

Safe And Legal Abortions, HUH??? 

 

 The sirens are blaring as the ambulance comes screeching to a halt. In front of the family 

planning abortion facility in Long Beach, two men jump out of an emergency vehicle. They run into 

the building carrying a gurney and within a few short minutes whisk a young woman away to the 

Long Beach Memorial Hospital Emergency Room located across the street from where we are 

standing. 

 

 Another abortion has gone terribly wrong! We have been a witness to at least four 911 

incidents like this within the last two years, where so-called safe and legal abortions take place. But, 

of course, all abortions are wrong for they kill innocent defenseless babies. 

 

 If any of our Brother Knights would like to spend an hour praying the Rosary in front of the 

major abortion mills in California, please contact Ray Richmond, Tom Nagle or George Kubeck. 

 

PLEASE KEEP PRAYING FOR AN END TO THIS TERRIBLE TRAGEDY!!! 
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words from our  

 

  recruitment chairman 

 

 Thanksgiving and Christmas well be arriving soon. Seems everything is 

moving along quite fast in our council these days. 

 

 Our 4

th

 Degree Oktoberfest was very nice. It would have been nice if more of our new 4

th

 

Degree members could have been there. We had plenty of food and everyone had a great time. 

 

 Earl Smith was our winner in the 3

rd

 Degree drawing for October. He is unable to attend the 

meetings. We want to send him and his lovely wife Helen our love. We are praying that Earl’s 

therapy goes well. 

 

 Our memorial mass for November is going to be at St. Irenaeus church on November 8

th

. 

There will be several other councils participating as well. 

 

 We have Adoration on the 13

th

. Come by and spend some time worshipping our Lord. It will 

be time well spent. 
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        Take Care & God Bless 

                                                         Your Recruitment Chairman 

               Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 

  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Those in 

Attendance     

At the 

October business meeting 

 

Inan Herrman      John Oliver      Peter Tice DD96      William Torrescano      Bernie Romero 

Tony Cepeda PGK      Chris O. Nsor      Rolly Arenz      William Serb III GK      Bob Marsh      

Paulo Morales      Paulo Morales Sr. (Texas Visitor)      George Limar      Joe Bogdanovich 

Peter Morales      James Bowler      John J. Garcia      Ken Peterson PGK      Frank J. Faecke 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK      Donald Durensky      Curt T. Briskprn      Carl W. Heinz 

Fred Navarro      Ira Pringle PGK      George Mergl      Tom Nagle PGK      Leo Ginesś 

Ernst Griesser      Jerry Baldwin      Roland H. Tremblay      Carl Cholewinski PGK 

Mike Mercer      Lloyd Ferry      James Darensborg      Ralph Rodriguez     Robert Escobar 

Horacio Castro 

 



                                                                                 13 

From Your 

Knights of Columbus 

Insurance Agent 

 

              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 

 

We all know the old adage – the grass seems greener on the other side of the fence.  When it 

comes to replacing your existing Knights of Columbus life insurance with coverage offered by 

another company, the adage holds true.  Perceptions are deceiving.  A move to the other side of the 

fence might seem like a good one, bit it can leave you with less green in your wallet – in some cases, 

a lot less.  That’s why it pays to remember another old saying – Read the fine print. 

 

There are many reasons to keep your existing coverage in force, whether that coverage is 

with the Knights of Columbus or with another company.  I’ll focus on the potential pitfalls of 

replacing coverage here – pitfalls that an agent trying to convince you that the grass actually is 

greener might neglect to mention. 

 

First, all life insurance contracts contain a contestability period, which allows the insurer to 

contest claims made for a period, typically two years, after the contract is issued.  Chances are, this is 

no longer an issue with your current coverage. 

 

Second, it’s unlikely that you can obtain the same amount of coverage, for the same 

premium, that you were able to obtain with your existing contract.  The two factors that determine 

how much you’ll need to pay for life insurance coverage are age and health.  Certainly, you’re older 

now than you were when you took out your current coverage.  There’s no way around that one.  And 

you have to ask yourself, has your health changed during that time?  Is your blood pressure the 

same?  Your cholesterol?  Have you gained weight?  All these factors affect the amount of coverage 

you’ll get for your premium dollar. 

 

If someone encourages you to replace your existing coverage, please call me.  I’ll show you 

how your existing coverage is working for you and why replacement is not in your best interest. 

 

 

  Michael D. Doss 

 

 

 

 

 P.O. Box 99 

  Seal Beach, CA 90740 

  Insurance Field Agent 

  (562) 728-3601 

  Michael.doss@kofc.org 

 

  

mailto:Michael.doss@kofc.org 
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Cypress Council Past Grand Knight’s 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers – Gordon Johnson 

Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster – Conrado Sevilla – Earl 

Smith Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas Nagle – Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau  

Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson – Lloyd Duronslet 
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                                                    DIRECTORS & Chairman 

 

Program Director Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C)  

 

Church Activities Director Mike Trabert PGK 828-7300 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed, Bereavement Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Community Activities Director Open xxx-xxxx 

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

  Greg Prevost 886-8209(H) 220-8993(C) 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

 Stephen J. Pohl 826-7451(H) 732-7152(C) 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Social Hour Chairman John Oliver 527-5709 

   Recognition Chairman Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

 Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214    

   Phone Committee Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 Family Activities Director Ken Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Activity Form Coordinator Robert Marsh 995-6141 

   Family Night Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 

   Valentine Ladies Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Gene St. Amant 761-8125  

   St. Patrick’s Day Dinner Gilbert Montoya 827-0743  

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 

   Recruitment Chairman Carl Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III GK 826-6029 
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